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Landlords unable to Help Tenants who Face up to 36% Reduction in Rent Allowance Support 

The Department of Social Protection have announced that they are reducing rent allowance payments which is going to cause wholesale hardship, and tenants on rent supplement are going to lose their accommodation.  
Tenants negotiate the rent at the market rate at the commencement of a tenancy and then again on a yearly basis as per the Residential Tenancies Act 2004.  This blanket cut will result in tenants being unable to pay the rent and Landlords will be unable to afford to keep them at the reduced rate.  There will be a flood of rent arrears cases with the Private Residential Tenancies Board (PRTB).

Stephen Faughnan, Chairman of the Irish Property Owners Association (IPOA) outlined why: “Landlords cannot afford to house tenants who are not paying market rent. They are currently facing severe financial hardship with the reduction of mortgage interest allowable, the market reduction in rent and increased costs including the Local Government Charge, reduced income and unemployment.  It is not possible to subsidise tenants”.  

He added that a situation has now arisen where, given a choice of tenant, a landlord would be “imprudent to choose a tenant on rent supplement”.  He said they normally pay the market rent initially and “are at the mercy of the Department of Social Protection, who have shown that they further reduce rents in an arbitrary manner with no consideration to the market rent or the difficulties faced by tenants”.

In the past, Government Ministers have berated landlords for what they saw as refusal on the part of some landlords to take rent supplement tenants; they have now reduced rents twice in a nine month period.   In markets where there is a shortage of appropriate accommodation, they have now provided sound economic reasons for landlords not to take tenants on rent supplement.

The blanket cut is anti-competition, distortion of the market and shows utter contempt for tenants on rent supplement.

The IPOA recommend that where rent is not paid, landlords act immediately, following the guidelines set out in the Residential Tenancies Act 2004, and issue a letter detailing that an amount of rent due has not been paid and stating the consequence of the non payment, e.g. that the tenancy may be terminated.    After 14 days have elapsed, if the rent has not been paid, serve a notice of termination as per the Residential Tenancies Act 2004 allowing over 28 days.  Instigate a case with the PRTB if the tenant does not vacate the premises for the rent arrears owing.  The Irish Property Owners Association is the national landlord’s representative organisation.

For further information please contact Margaret McCormick – 01-8276000 or email info@ipoa.ie
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